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Summer School Update:
Our summer school program finished up its second summer of learning on July 28th.  We had two 
sections consisting of grades K-1 and 2-4. We averaged about 21 students on a daily basis.  A special 
thank you to Jen Werk and Keshia Reuvers for leading this program over the summer. 

K/1 (10) Pre-Assessment Post-Assessment Avg. Growth
Math (IXL)
Place 
Value/Number ID

32nd % 42nd % Avg. growth of 10th %

Reading
Fluency 31 wpm 36 wpm Avg. growth of 5
Sight Words 44% of words knows 66% of words known Avg. growth of 22%

2-4 (11)
Math (IXL)
Overall Diagnostic 
score

290 310 Avg. growth of 20 

Reading
Overall Progress 
Monitoring Score

94 102 Avg. growth of 8

Reading Corp Tutor:
Medford Elementary will continue with having a Literacy Tutor in the building once again that will focus 
on reading interventions from grades K-3 next year.  This tutor will help support Tier II and Tier III 
students close the achievement gap with their reading skills.  Thank you to Anne Sager for filling this 
position for the second year. 

Handbooks:
Approval of Faculty/Student Handbooks

• Additions were made to the cell phone policy.  (See attached document)
• Medford Elementary Faculty Handbook
• Medford Elementary Parent/Student Handbook

Staffing Update:
Mariah Berg – 3rd Grade
Megan Mettler – 5th Grade

https://docs.google.com/document/d/155yec57NJpGEImWPlAHiO1BCbc101w3CvlylCwNTQxQ/edit?pli=1
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1Y7GbzfQBEAb1AUc6mjxEf9NJYFqgPw1t21SyqXSFE0k/edit?pli=1


Back to School Picnic:
Our committee has finalized dour plans for our back to school picnic for the upcoming school year. Our 
plans have been shared with families in our most recent newsletter, and we are excited for the 2022-23 
school year to begin!




